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Food Closet Director Resigns after more than a Decade, Massive Expansion 

 

The Carson Valley Community Food Closet has announced the resignation of its Executive Director, 

Sarah Sanchez, who oversaw more than a decade of growth of the Food Closet’s services and outreach 

to the greater Douglas County and Sierra Nevada communities. Sanchez, who began her work with the 

Food Closet in 2013, has accepted a position with the Food Bank of Northern Nevada as its director of 

Programs and Community Engagement, which will still keep her tied to the Food Closet. 

“Leaving an organization that I deeply care about is never easy, and I want to express my deepest 

gratitude to each volunteer and donor for their tireless efforts and commitment to end food insecurity 

in our communities,” said Sanchez. “I am thrilled that my new role at the Food Bank of Northern Nevada 

will allow me to maintain a level of involvement with the Food Closet.” 

According to the USDA, food insecurity refers to a family’s lack of access to enough food for an active, 

healthy life for all household members and limited or uncertain availability of nutritionally adequate 

foods. Mike Morton, the Chair of the Food Closet’s Board of Directors, has been continually impressed 

with Sanchez’s work. “Sarah’s vision for this organization during her tenure here has been unmatched,” 

said Morton. “Just in the past year, our client base has almost doubled on a monthly basis, and not only 

did Sarah lead our strong group of staff and volunteers to handle that increase on a daily basis, but 

never lost focus on continually expanding our services and reach into the hardest hit pockets of our 

communities.” 

During Sanchez’s time at the helm of the nonprofit, she oversaw the Food Closet’s growth from its 

existing 2,500 square foot shared building to a 10,000 square foot warehouse, distribution, and teaching 

facility, which included a $3 million capital campaign. She also expanded the organization’s ability to 

reach out to Douglas County’s Spanish-speaking communities, partnered with public health entities to 

offer wrap around services to clients, and created the Food Closet’s home delivery program. “When I 

joined the Board of Directors in 1998, I never could have envisioned how this organization has grown, 

especially under Sarah’s leadership,” said Cynthia Sawyer, the longest-serving member of the Board of 

Directors. “While we will all miss Sarah dearly, she has set up the Food Closet for so much success.” 

Sanchez’s last day with the Food Closet is February 23. The Board of Directors is currently conducting a 

search for its next Executive Director, and Morton is optimistic about what is to come. “The Board is 

quite confident in the Food Closet’s 35 years of service here in the Carson Valley, and is excited to see 

how the next Executive Director leads us in continuing to end food insecurity in Douglas County in the 

future.”  


